APPOINTMENT

Approving the reappointment of Deborah D. Booker to serve as a Member of the Allegheny County Housing Authority for a term to expire December 31, 2011.

In Council March 6, 2007.

Read and approved by Motion of Council.

Rich Etzgerald

President of Council

Affest:

)

John Mascio

Chief Clerk of Council

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE



County of Allegheny

101 COURTHOUSE ◆ 436 GRANT STREET PITTSBURGH, PA 15219 PHONE (412) 350-6500 ◆ FAX (412) 350-6512

January 31, 2007

Honorable President and Members Allegheny County Council 119 County Courthouse Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Council Members:

1

Please find the attached resume of Deborah D. Booker, whom I am recommending for reappointment to the Allegheny County Housing Authority.

The Authority exists to effectuate the state and national housing laws designed to alleviate housing conditions in low income groups. The purpose is to increase the number of decent, safe and proper sanitary dwellings available to low income families. With the cooperation of the local municipalities, the Authority builds, modernizes and operates units for the elderly and low income citizens. I am recommending that Ms. Booker serve another five-year term, which will expire on December 31, 2011.

Ms. Booker has been an active member of the Allegheny County Housing Authority board since 1995, and has served as Co-Chair since 2003. Additionally, Ms. Booker volunteers her time with the Ellis School Board of Trustees, Shadyside Action Coalition, United Way and Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy.

I appreciate your consideration and ask you to act on this appointment as quickly as possible. Ms. Booker will make herself available for review before the full Council or the appropriate committee if members of Council wish to speak with her.

Sincere

Dan Onorato

cc: Deborah D. Booker

ALLEGHENY COUNTY COUNCIL

DEBORAH D. BOOKER 429 Denniston Avenue Pittsburgh, PA 15206 412-363-3862 dibddb@aol.com

Community Service:

Allegheny County Housing Authority Board since 1995 Chairman since 1996 Co-Chair since 2003

The Ellis School Board of Trustees since 1998 Co-Chairperson – Head Search Committee Building Committee

Shadyside Action Coalition Board of Directors since 1986

Allegheny County Democratic Committee since 1986 Pittsburgh 7th Ward, 12th District

United Way of Southwestern Pennsylvania
Co-Chair, De Tocqueville Society 2001-2002
Chair, Selection Committee – Sen. John Heinz Community
Service Award

Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy Advisory Committee since 1991

Pittsburgh Civic Light Opera Guild since 1991

Former Member Board of Directors:
Hemophilia Society of America
St. Margaret's Dispensary Board
Beginnings Pre-School

Employment:

Defenders of Wildlife Magazine, Washington DC Copy Editor 1974-1977

Westinghouse Electric Corporation Paralegal 1977-1979

Education:

Carlow College, B.A. 1973 Sociology Major

Personal:

Married, two adult children

12.

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY COUNCIL

Allegheng

ROOM 119 • 436 GRANT STREET • PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15219 412.350.6490 • 412.350.6499 (FAX)

February 9, 2007

Deborah D. Booker 429 Denniston Avenue Pittsburgh, PA 15206

Dear Ms. Booker:

This is to inform you that an Appointment Review Committee Meeting has been scheduled for <u>4:00</u> <u>PM, Thursday, February 15, 2007</u> in Conference Room One, 119 County Courthouse.

Your presence has been requested to discuss your nomination for reappointment to the Allegheny County Housing Authority.

If you have any questions regarding this please contact me at 412-350-6495.

Sincerely,

John Mascio Chief Clerk

Allegheny County Council

JM/fb



OFFICE OF THE COUNTY COUNCIL COUNTY OF Allegheny

ROOM 119 • 436 GRANT STREET • PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15219 412.350.6490 • 412.350.6499 (FAX)

March 21, 2007

Deborah D. Booker 429 Denniston Avenue Pittsburgh, PA 15206

Dear Ms. Booker,

This is to inform you that at the Regular Meeting of Council held on March 6, 2007, Council approved your reappointment to serve as a member to the Allegheny County Housing Authority for a term to expire on December 31, 2011.

Congratulations on your appointment and best of luck in this undertaking. We look forward to receiving your recommendations and stand willing to assist you in any way you believe appropriate.

Sincerely,

John Mascio Chief Clerk

Allegheny County Council

JM/fb